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1st November 2020   

Dear Parents, 

In light of the restrictions that were announced over the weekend, we wanted to reassure you that school will seem 
much the same to your children. As always, we have strict guidance from the Government that we need to adhere to.  

To reassure you and your children, we will be asking that you read the following to ensure you are sticking to the 
guidance set out below: 

 We will continue to ensure that enhanced cleaning is carried out throughout the day. 
 Please be prompt in ensuring that your children are in school on time and are collected on time. 
 Only one person will be allowed on site to collect children. Where Wildern children are picking siblings up, 

only one child will be allowed on site. Please talk to your child about not bringing friends with them. 
 Our staff will still be on the gates but will be inside the school site to relieve the congestion on Wildern Lane 

and to keep us safe. 
 Please do not speak to your child’s teacher on the playground, or go into the school office reception. Please 

email or phone the office. 
 If you have to wait for another POD to finish prior to leaving the school site please do not allow your children 

to play on the equipment. Please find somewhere safe to stand and keep your children with you. 
 Please ensure that you follow the one-way system when on the school grounds. 
 Government guidance is still hands, face, space. Therefore, we ask that this is stuck to at all times. We will 

now insist that face coverings are worn by parents when on the school site. Please do not stay on the 
school site once you have dropped your child off. Can we also ask that you do not congregate on Wildern 
Lane before or after school. 

For your information all staff will now be wearing visors whilst teaching and working with children, including dinner 
staff. 

We will work together to ensure that we all remain as safe as we can during this challenging times. We are committed 
to ensuring your and children’s safety, please work with us on these matters. If you are self-isolating, please let the 
office know and we will ensure that work is set on-line for your child/children. Paper copies will also be available and 
delivered to you if you have requested it. Please let us know. 

This relies on a real team Shamblehurst effort! We look forward to welcoming the children and yourselves back 
tomorrow, in what are very challenging times. 

Anna Jones 
Headteacher 
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